Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 7 pm on 24th August 2015

Present


        
Parish / Other
  Steering Group Member?
John Adams

   JA

Ruan Lanihorne



Y
Brian Chenoweth
   BC

St Just




  Alternate

Ralph German

   RG

Gerrans




Y

David Giles

   DG

Ruan Lanihorne



Y

David Hall

   DH

Ruan Lanihorne



Y

Colin Hastings

   CH

Gerrans




Y

Jim Hetherington
   JH

Gerrans



  Alternate

Alan January

   AJ

St Just




     Public

Paul Mace

   PM

Gerrans




Y

Geoff Pring

   GP

Ruan Lanihorne



N

Jon Smith

    JS

Veryan




Y


Sue Wagstaff

   SW
 
Veryan



   Alternate

Graham Webb

   GW
Veryan




Y

Chris Williams

   CW
St Just





Y

Brian Willis

   BW

St Just





Y

1. Apologies received from: Julian German, David Hubbard, Julie Johns and David Spreadborough
2. Declarations of interest – None
3. Open period – No one wished to speak
4. Minutes of meeting on 15th July 2015 – Acceptance proposed by DG and seconded by RG before signature by the Chairman
5. Matters arising – None

6. Chairman’s Report – JS went through his report item by item, inviting comments/questions:
Item 1- noted

Item 2 – JS explained that Caroline Coldwell’s suggested format for a Conservation Area Management Plan document had been submitted to Nick Cahill of Cornwall Council and was awaiting his approval/comment. However, the appraisal work was proceeding

Item 3 – JS and JA explained the main matters discussed with Rob Lacey: Article 4 Directives, especially in relation to Conservation Areas, were possible but needed further discussion; permitted development rights in respect of extensions were proving more complicated than expected and were the subject of further discussions (however GW recommended the interactive house on the planning website as a useful tool); the Roseland now has 2 dedicated planning officers – Martin Woodley and Jacquie Byatt – and the MT are to meet them shortly; clarification regarding brownfield sites had been obtained; archive storage had been discussed and the MT were considering destroying paper records because of the data protection consideration and purchasing 2 hard drives to store the digital records in 2 sites for security – the SG approved the use of funds to purchase at approximate cost of £60. GW enquired whether Cornwall Council should also have a copy and it was agreed to ask Rob Lacey.
Item 4 – JA explained that the meeting had been arranged to ensure Sarah Newton was fully appraised of the situation regarding the appeal and subsequent correspondence. He reported that she was very supportive and that the following had been agreed/advised:
a) The MT to email Julian German with points that should be raised with the planning inspector – done
b) Sarah Newton has already spoken to the prime minister and asked that the ‘right to buy’ scheme be withdrawn in Cornwall where it is proving difficult to replace the housing

c) Sarah Newton asked that the residents of Trethewell with water/flooding issues should contact her as she will liaise with South West Water (noted by St Just parish councillors)

d) She was concerned over the ‘fiasco’ around the highway planning issues

e) She has pushed Cornwall Council to utilise Article 4 Directives to control second homes and increase full time residency

Item 5 – JS indicated that the PAG would benefit from more assessors being recruited from the parish councils. BC asked for clarification of the role of the PAG and the relationship with the parish councils. JS, JA and GP explained that the group was set up primarily to assess the Plan policies in practice compared with parish and planning decisions, but also in response to the wishes of the SG expressed at their meeting in December 2014 to try and establish consistency in planning decisions across the Roseland. There was now also a need to support and deliver the wishes of the people who voted ‘yes’. The PAG assess conformity against the Plan policies but are not a statutory consultee. Their decisions should inform and help the parish councils but do not dictate or remove power. After a discussion involving all present it was agreed there was a need for open and sensible discussions with all parties involved and JA explained his vision of a group comprising 2 or 3 from each parish council together with Julian German and members of the MT/SG and, as often as possible, one of the planning officers. It was agreed that the assessment form at present utilised by the PAG should be made available to the parish councils to assist in their understanding of the Plan policies.
Item 6 – JS expressed thanks to Mark Hatwood of Roseland Online for advertising the referendum and announcing the result

Item 7 – JA explained that during preparation of the Plan the website had been used to store all supporting documentation but that now, apart from still relevant documents, this could be stored elsewhere and the space created used to promote the delivery stage. He envisaged separate pages for the PAG, CAMPs, Ecology and affordable housing projects so keeping them together under the Roseland Plan banner. The SG agreed with these changes and JA expected the work might take 2 to 3 weeks to complete.
Item 8 – JS suggested that now the referendum was over he would attend the September, and possibly October parish council meetings, but after that would only attend if invited or if there was something relevant to a particular parish to report. He would however prepare a monthly report for the parish clerks and trusted the SG members to report back to their own councils. The SG agreed with this suggestion.
Item 9 – JS thanked those in the SG who had sent messages of thanks and support. Rob Lacey has explained that he now writes a report which is circulated to various departments within Cornwall Council for signature after which the Plan is ‘made’ but he was unable to confirm the timescale. However, the Plan carries considerable weight already. Members of the SG enquired whether the referendum result has been published and it was agreed that the West Briton should be contacted with a view to an article being printed 
Item 10 – JS advised that St Just parish had offered use of the Millennium Rooms for a cluster meeting to be held at the end of September, date to be confirmed. The meeting will be hosted by Julian German and the idea is to first remind attendees how the Plan was created, provide an overview of the Plan (though all attending will receive a printed copy), and then concentrate on the delivery. Workshops and training sessions will be held separately and those attending the cluster meeting will be encouraged to sign up for them.
GW suggested the planning officers should be invited. BC welcomed the chance for parish councillors to hear how the Plan will be employed.
7. Finance Report – The report had been circulated prior to the meeting but an additional invoice had to be added – Ruan Reading Room £12. Payment of all invoices proposed by DH and seconded by GW
Following these payments the balance will dip below £1,000. Julian German has offered to obtain another grant, and JS explained that the MT were considering approaching the parish councils for contributions proportional to the number of parishioners. BC expressed support for this action and the SG agreed.

JS also added that prior to the referendum Hub Radio had been approached to produce advertisements but due to the time limitations they agreed to broadcast reminders without charge. However the MT suggest a donation be made of £135 and this was approved by all present. 
8. AOB

CW – Home Choice register – during the course of the meeting CW stated that St Just parish council had questioned the veracity of the figures in the register many times and had completed a survey but to date there had been no change. JS explained that changes will happen when the Local Plan is adopted, possibly in spring 2016, and the numbers should reduce. However in the meantime the MT will soon be meeting with Nick Marsden to discuss this issue. 

BC – Affordable housing – during the course of the meeting he enquired whether there would now be a ‘pause’ in delivery while finding suitable sites. JS explained that the Roseland CLT is moving forward and although there had already been approaches made to the MT and others with offers of land they would be dependent on the goodwill of the community. JA stressed that brownfield sites were also an option. All agreed proof of the Plan would be putting this in practice.

GP enquired whether site identification would be considered, but JS explained that Cornwall CLT had advised against at this stage.
DH – Ecology project – DH reported a very positive first meeting for which the minutes had just been circulated to interested parties. However it was agreed that he should now circulate to all the SG. He was encouraged by the range of knowledge and experience on offer from the volunteers and would soon be meeting with the MT to agree how to proceed.

CW asked if the efforts of all the volunteers involved in creating the Plan and distributing letters etc. would be recognised. JS explained it had been suggested that they should be invited to the cluster meeting but CW felt, and others agreed, that a social gathering would be more appropriate. JA asked for volunteers to organise such an event and CW agreed to think about the logistics.

JS distributed the attendance figures for SG members at the last 12 SG meetings and explained that at least one member had indicated they wish to stand down. The MT therefore felt it was an appropriate time to remind members that as parish representatives they should attend as many meetings as possible and now might be a good time to consider whether they wish to continue. JS will approach the parish councils regarding representation for the implementation stage. 
Meeting closed at 9pm




S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 21 AUGUST 2015

1. This report covers the period 11 July to 21 August 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held five meetings, on 17 and 24 July, and 3, 10 and 14 August. Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff attended at all of the meetings and were joined by Caroline Coldwell on 24 July for an update and discussion on the CAMP Project.     

3. The MT meeting on 3 August took place in Truro with Rob Lacey from Cornwall Council Planning Department to discuss outstanding issues. An update will be provided at the SG Meeting.

4. The meeting with Sarah Newton MP scheduled for Friday 17 July was postponed and rescheduled for 10 August. Once again an update will be provided at the SG Meeting.

5. Meetings of the Planning Assessment Group (PAG) were held on 24 and 31 July, and on 14 August.

6. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

7. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

8. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan on 20 July and 17 August, and St Just in Roseland on 3 August. The Vice Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Gerrans on 4 August and Ruan Lanihorne on 5 August.

9. The MT, together with Colin Hastings attended the count for the referendum on Friday 21 August at the One Stop Shop in St Austell. The result was as follows:

· Electoral Roll for the five parishes  2,797

· Postal votes received 269

· Votes cast at Portscatho  225

· Votes cast at St Just 123

· Votes cast at St Mawes 191

· Votes cast at Philleigh 61

· Votes cast at Ruan Lanihorne 70

· Votes cast at Veryan 137

· Votes cast at Portloe 64

· Total votes cast 1,140 (40.75% of the electorate)

· Votes rejected 1

· "Yes" votes 853 (74.89%)

· "No" votes 286 (25.10%)

Therefore, a majority have voted in favour of the Roseland Neighbourhood Plan which will now be "made" by Cornwall Council.

10. Julian German, John Adams and myself have already raised with the Parish Councils the    prospect of holding a "Cluster Meeting" in September. If this is scheduled we do not intend holding a Steering Group meeting next month. 

Jon Smith

Chairman

21 August 2015 

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 24 AUGUST 2015 
· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 24 AUGUST 2015

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,500.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,103.51

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£523.57

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£1044.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£8,900.00
	£7,854.68

	Balance
	£1,045.32
	


Jon Smith, Chairman, 24 August 2015

· INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

The Millennium Rooms        
Meeting on 15 April 2015             
£15.00

Roseland Magazine             
Insertion & Distribution of Flyers 
£105.00

John Adams                         
Printing cost excess                     
£239.96

Gerrans Memorial Hall       
Three meetings @ £6.00               
£18.00

Jon Smith                             
Postage costs



£6.45
